




Senate Commerce, Science and Transportation Committee Nominee 
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Supplemental Response of Peggy E. Gustafson 
 
Part C, Question #5 
 
 
Have you ever been accused, formally or informally, of sexual harassment or 
discrimination on the basis of sex, race, religion, or any other basis?  If so, 
please explain. 

 
 

On February 13, 2013, I received a letter from the Integrity Committee of the 
Council of Inspectors General for Integrity and Efficiency (CIGIE), asking me 
to respond to three allegations. The first allegation related to the reassignment 
of seven auditors located in satellite offices that was undertaken in 2011, and 
alleged that racial discrimination had motivated that reassignment. The letter 
asked for a response so that the Integrity Committee could determine if an 
investigation was warranted.  I responded to the allegations on March 15, 2013.  
I explained in my response that I initiated the field office consolidation to better 
align SBA OIG resources to meet its mission and to make the SBA OIG more 
efficient by eliminating costs associated with maintaining satellite offices.  The 
Committee asked follow up questions about one of the allegations, but not the 
allegation of discrimination, on May 22, 2013, and I responded to those follow 
up questions on June 17, 2013. The committee subsequently sent me a letter on 
July 30, 2013, stating that, after reviewing the complaint and my responses, 
they determined I had sufficiently answered the allegations.  The letter stated 
that the complaint would be closed without further action.  




